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Dear Parents 
Our very youngest students arrived on Thursday for 
their first day at school, resplendent in their new 
uniforms and accompanied by parents, 
grandparents, brother and sisters. The Prep students 
are always a great source of pleasure and delight to 
the rest of the school and their learning community is 
a very popular place to visit in these first few weeks. 
We hope that their first few days at school are a lot of 
fun and a great start to their education. 
 
Hartwell Canteen 2018 
Congratulations to Lena Mendez and her two chefs 
who started providing delicious and healthy lunches 
for our students yesterday. We are thrilled to have 
them working at Hartwell. Please remember that the 
canteen is now open five days per week for the 
convenience of our parents. 
 
School Council 2018 
It is that time of the year when I am required to 
organise the School Council for the 2018 school year. 
Each year half of the School Council parent 
representatives are required to re-nominate or finish 
their term and likewise with the teacher 
representatives. Parents who have not previously 
been on Council therefore have an opportunity to 
nominate, if they would like to be involved. School 
Council meets a minimum of eight times per year- 
currently twice per term mostly on the third Monday 
of the month at 7.30pm. There is also an expectation 
that each Council member will be on a subcommittee 
which meets about 6-8 times per year. The role of 
Council is to oversee the governance of the school 
especially the finances, buildings and grounds etc. 
Council is not involved in the day to day running of 
the school or selection of staff other than the 
principal. 
 

Dates to Remember 
Term 1 February  
Mon - Thur 12-15 Parent Information 

Nights ï please see 
details in this 
newsletter 

Friday 16 9.10am Year 6 
Leadership 
presentation in the 
PAC 

Tuesday 20 Getting to Know you 
Meetings 

Monday 26 ï 2/3 Year 6 Camp 
 March  
Saturday 3 Movie Night 
Friday 9 Pupil Free Day 
Monday 12 Public Holiday 
Tuesday 20 School Photos 
Wednesday 21 School Photos 
Thursday 29 End of Term 1- 

School finishes at 
2.30pm 

Term 2 April  
Monday 16 Term 2 

commences 
 May  
Tuesday 15 - 17 NAPLAN 
 June  
Friday 29 End of Term 2 ï 

school finishes at 
2.30 

 
Parents who would like further information and 
details should contact me at school on 9889 4012. 
Nomination forms must be received at the school 
office by 4pm on Monday 12 October. 
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Staffing- 2018 
This year we have thirty home groups, each with an 
allocated home group teacher. We also have five 
LCMs [Learning Community Mentors] allocated 
across the school.  Specialist classes will be covered 
as follows:- 
Physical Education by Mrs Jo Bayes, Mrs Emily 
Williams and Mrs Kate White (Year 5 Sport); Art and 
Craft by Miss Georgie Howarth and Mrs Stacey 
Kujawa; Italian by Mrs Palmina Di Angelo; Mandarin 
by Mrs Lily Luo; Science by Ms Emily Durham; Music 
by Ms Andrea Soyer and Ms Debbie Tait; Reading 
Recovery by Ms Liz Crain and Library by Mrs Pauline 
Miritis and Michele Ritchie (Library Technician). 
Home group teachers are as follows: - 
 
Prep -located in the Prep learning community and the 
room adjacent to the library 
LCM - Lisa Banks 
Prep D- Miss Megan Donelly 
Prep B- Mr Chris Byron-Smith 
Prep M- Ms Sarah Mitchell 
Prep B- Miss Daphne Bourgazas 
 
Junior Learning Community- Year 1 the Year One 
home groups are located downstairs in the main 
building 
LCM-Mrs Caroline Ross-Williams  
J1R- Mrs Caroline Ross-Williams 
J1M- Mrs Amy Marshall       
J1W- Ms Lucie Wigan 
J1F-  Ms Lauren Foster 
J1H-  Ms Brie Handcock 
The Year Ones will be supported by Ms Liz Crain who 
runs the Reading Recovery program and Mrs Jane 
Guthrie who will be teaching Year 1 one day per 
week. 
 
Junior Learning Community- Year 2 the Year Two 
home groups are located upstairs in the main 
building. Use the main staircase to access the Year 
2 learning community. 
LCM- Ms Alyssa Canaway 
J2C-  Ms Alyssa Canaway 
J2H- Ms Freya Hodge  
J2N- Ms Sarah Nettlefold 
J2M- Ms Tash Maskell 
J2O- Mr Sam OôBryan 
The Year Twos will be supported by Mrs Kate White 
who will be teaching Year 2 for one day per week. 
 
Middle Learning Community- Year 3 home groups 
are upstairs in the main building.  
LCM- Ms Pip Turner 
M3G -Ms Flynn Gleeson  
M3S-  Mr Robert Speekman 
M3D-  Ms Harriet Duxfield-Smith 
M3R- Ms Georgie Ridder 
The Year 3s will be supported by Mrs Nicky Nagai 
who will be an extra teacher in Year 3 for three days 
per week. 

Middle Learning Community- Year 4 home groups 
are in the two storey portable nearest the church.  
LCM- Mrs Lauren Cummings 
M4S- Ms Sophie Smith 
M4B- Ms Kiara Burgess 
M4N- Ms Emily Nitsikas 
M4C- Ms Kim Chen 
 
Senior Learning Community - The Year 5 learning 
community is in the two storey portable which runs 
along Milverton Street. 
LCM- Ms Louise Gardiner 
S5G Ms Gemma Foster 
S5B- Ms Catherine Buckley 
S5K- Ms Bea Kroyherr 
S5H- Ms Katrina Hall. 
 
Senior Learning Community - The Year 6 learning 
community is above the Library and Art room which 
run along Milverton Street. 
LCM- Mr Adrian OôConnor 
S6O- Mrs Gretchen OôDonnell 
S6H- Miss Emillie Hunt 
S6B- Mr Karl Burton 
S6G- Mrs Vicky Gemmell 
Ernie Pietsch, a retired principal, works with Lisa, 
Adrian, Pip and me and the leadership team two days 
per week as a ñcritical friendò.  
 
Administration Staff, After School Care Staff and 
Integration Aides 
We also have a number of administration staff led 
very capably by Shiranee Jansz, who is the Business 
Manager. Our Office staff include: - Fiona Miller, 
Sharon Delaney, Pam Miller and Julia Reger-Martin. 
We have three integration aides who do a superb job 
supporting some of our students with special needs. 
They are Carmel McPhee, Caryn Drew and Izumi 
Yamaguchi. These ladies will be working throughout 
the school in different learning communities on 
various days. 
Nick Holdsworth leads the Camp Australia program 
which includes the before and after school care and 
holiday programs. He has a number of assistants 
who work with him. 
Our two nurses are Karin Butt and Julia Reger-
Martin. 
 
Curriculum Provision 
As mentioned above, each learning community also 
has a LCM, to assist with data analysis, coaching and 
mentoring other teachers, role modelling good 
teaching practice. They also offer support by 
teaching groups of students- in short to assist their 
team to provide the best possible learning outcomes 
for the students in their care. 
Parents are always interested in the range of 
curricula on offer. In 2018 the following programs will 
be available:- 

¶ LOTE ïItalian (P-4) and Mandarin (5 & 6) 

¶ Physical Education 



¶ Music / Performing Arts 

¶ Visual Arts 

¶ PMP for Prep students in terms 2 and 3 

¶ Reading Recovery [selected Year One students] 

¶ Science  [The Prep and Year 1 students will each 

do Science for two terms- the Year 1s in the first 

half of the year and the Preps in semester two. All 

other year levels will have Science lessons each 

week.] 

¶ Library  

As always, students will participate in a range of 

extra-curricular activities in sport, music, PIE 

[Program for Individual Enrichment], etc.  

Hartwell Movie Night 
On Saturday March 3rd we will be holding the annual 
Hartwell Movie Night. It will be lots of fun and a great 
opportunity to catch up with parents you may not 
have seen over the Summer vacation and to meet 
families new to the school. More details will be 
available in next weekôs newsletter, but I can let you 
know that the movie being screened is óFerdinandô.  
 
Save The Dates! 
Please set aside the following dates in your diary: - 

¶ Monday February 12 - Parent Information 
Night ïYears 5 and 6 ï 7.30pm 

¶ Tuesday February 13 - Parent Information 
Night ïYears 1 and 2 ï 7.30pm 

¶ Wednesday February 14 - Parent Information 
Night ïPrep ï 7.30pm 

¶ Thursday February 15 - Parent Information 
Night ïYears 3 and 4 ï 7.30pm 

¶ Parent ï Teacher óGetting to Know Youô 
meetings- Tuesday February 20th. 

Further details about these meetings and information 
sessions is being sent home separately, but please 
note the dates as the information sessions are next 
week. 
 
Hartwell School Fete 
2018 is a school fete year and no doubt many 
community members will become involved in our fete 
as the year unwinds. Please note that the date of 
the school fete is Saturday November 17th. The 
fete will run from 2.00pm -8.00pm. 
 
Thank You 
Allison Watson and Claire Lugger, our Uniform Shop 
co-ordinators and their assistants deserve a special 
mention and a big THANK YOU! They have 
organised uniforms for 92 preps and 35 other new 
students. This is a mammoth task which has been 
undertaken with a minimum of fuss and maximum 
efficiency. Thank you so much ladies! 
 
Anaphylaxis, Asthma, Epilepsy, Diabetes 
Please be aware that we need current information / 
documentation regarding medical issues related to 

your child. We would appreciate all current details by 
tomorrow ïWednesday February 7th. It is important 
that epi-pen bags are returned to school and that the 
epi-pens in these bags are not out of date. Forms for 
anaphylaxis plans can be down loaded from the 
following website: www.allergy.org.au 
Please also be aware that for some families the fear 
of their child having an anaphylactic attack is very 
real and frightening. For this reason we ask your 
support in not sending peanut butter, Nutella or 
other nut products or bars to school. Thanks for 
your help with this matter. 
 
Reminders 

¶ A whole school assembly will be held in the 

Performing Arts Centre [PAC] each Monday morning 

at 9.00am. Prep students will not attend for the first 

few weeks, although Prep parents are most welcome 

¶ The canteen will be open every school day. 

¶ Voluntary contributions and school fees can be 

paid at the school office any day this week. 

¶ Children are expected to wear a hat when they are 

outside in term one. We are a Sunsmart School. 

Notices Recently Sent Home 

¶ Year 5 & 6 China Exchange Program 

¶ Year 6 Interschool Sports Program 

¶ The Hartwell Canteen Menu 

 
 
 
 
Kris Moore 
Principal 
  
PE UPDATE 
SWIMMING TRIALS 
Our second swimming trial will be held this Friday 9th 
February at Harold Holt Swim Centre (Corner High & 
Edgar Streets, Glen Iris) from 4pm-5pm. These trials 
are to gain selection to represent Hartwell PS at the 
Glen Iris District Swimming Carnival to be held on 
Thursday 22nd February. This trial is open to current 
Year 3-6 students who were not available to attend 
our December trial and any students new to HPS. It 
is imperative that swimmers can swim 50m in their 
chosen stroke without stopping. If your child has not 
registered with me as yet, please ask them to see 
me. Thank you.  
  
2018 WEETBIX TRYATHLON 
Forty-two excited TRYathletes have now registered 
for the March 11th St. Kilda event. Go to 
https://tryathlon.com.au/  to register your child and 
they can put their name on our wall of fame. Kids can 
enter with a partner for the team event. All details and 
FAQs are on the website. The first of our training 
sessions (please remember these sessions are 

http://www.allergy.org.au/
https://tryathlon.com.au/


optional) will be on Saturday 17th February at 4pm. 
We will meet at the front of the Ashburton Pool at 
3.45pm. After a swim, we will then head to Markham 
Reserve for a ride and run. This session will go for 
approximately one hour. We will need parents to 
accompany students on the ride and run, so if you 
have a bike bring it along and wear your runners! We 
will have a second training session on Sunday 4th 
March at 4pm at Catani Gardens, St. Kilda. I will give 
more details leading up to this session with regard to 
parking and where to meet etc. GO HARTWELL 
STUDENTS!  
 
SSV DIVING 
The SSV regional Diving Championships are on 
Thursday 19th April at MSAC. This event is open to 9-
12yr old students who must be able to perform three 
different dives. Parents must accompany their child 
to the event. A clinic is conducted by Diving Victoria 
on the morning of the event, to prepare divers for 
competition. However, it is expected that entrants 
have some diving experience, or a background in 
gymnastics or even trampolining. If you would like to 
find out more please go to the SSV website: 
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/sport/diving Click on the 
State Diving on the calendar to the right of the page 
and then scroll down and click on the rules page. If 
you think your child would like to enter, please email 
me for further information regarding registration.   
 
YEAR 6 SPORT 
Round one of our Year 6 Interschool Sport program 
kicks of this Thursday as we take on Ashburton 
Primary School. Our teams have been training hard 
under the guidance of their Yr. 6 coaches and we 
wish them well. T20 Cricket and Tee Ball will be 
played at Hartwell Sports Ground. Hot Shots, 
Newcombe and Volleystars will be played at HPS. 
Matches will begin around 9.20am and parent 
support is more than welcome. Go Hartwell!  
 
ALL ROUND TRAINING 
Our athletics coach, Angela Phillips, has started her 
Monday after school training sessions, for Prep-Year 
4 students. If you are interested in joining these 
sessions, you can contact Angela directly on 
0402143669 or email her at 
phillips_ange@hotmail.com 
 

Have a terrific week.  
 

Jo Bayes 
PE & Sport Co-ordinator 
bayes.joanne.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT BANKING  
Please note that student banking will recommence on 
Thursday 15th February. Deposit books should be 
sent to school via the classroom every Thursday for 
processing after which they will be returned to the 
children. If you wish to open an account for your child 
please contact the school office. 
 
HARTWELL MOVIE NIGHT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2018 Hartwell Movie Night is only 25 days away! 
Saturday 3rd March from 6.30pm. 
Get ready to meet Ferdinand, the Spanish bull who 
refused to fight and his surprisingly funny journeys. 
Please look out for the notice coming home with your 
child this week, and get your bookings in ASAP! 
This is a parent run event nd any help on the night 
would be very much appreciated. Please either 
record your availability on the form or email Kevin at 
kevinckshih@gmail.com 
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The Hartwell Canteen 
The Hartwell Canteen operates daily. The menu is 
available on the Skoolbag App and on the schoolôs 
website. A hard copy is available from the office. 
How to Order ï for existing QKR! users, you do not 
need to set up a new account -just be sure to select 
The Hartwell Canteen logo to access the menu. 
For new QKR! users ï you will need to set up an 
account by following the instructions on the schoolôs 
website.  
Ordering snacks, lunches and take home meals 
You can order lunches and take home mealS up to 
two weeks in advance through the app. Take home 
meals can be collected from the canteen window 
between 8am and 4pm. 
All snacks, drinks and frozen can be bought over the 
counter at recess, lunch times and before and after 
school. 
Any queries should be directed to 
hartwellcanteen@outlook.com 

 
Hartwell Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will be open from 8.45 to 9.00am 
every Tuesday. 
All orders must be processed in the school office first. 
If you need to place an order, please pick up an order 
form from the office or download one from the 
schoolôs website and place the order through the 
office.  There will be approximately a two-three week 
wait on all orders as we are unable to store large 
quantities of stock.  
Hats and folios are available to purchase from the 
office.  
Alison Watson     Claire Lugger 
watson.ali@icloud.com  dm.cl@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sick Bay Washing Roster 
Thank you for volunteering to go on the sickbay 
washing roster. The roster for the current term is 
below. If you are unable to do the week you were 
allocated, please swap with someone else on the 
roster. Please collect the sheets on Friday and return 
them some time during the following week. If you 
require any assistance, please see the office staff.  
 
                             Term 1 2018 

2nd Feb Pam SMITH Scarlett  

9th Feb Selsea YEOW Timothy 

16th Feb Nat LANGLANDS Jack  

23rd Feb Emma McPHERSON Abbey 

2nd March Mia CAMPBELL Ned  

9th Mar Felicity GLUTH Isabelle  

16th Mar Angela LONG Ethan 

23rd Mar Shirley LI Justin  

29th Mar Belinda SHARPE Ben 

 

mailto:hartwellcanteen@outlook.com
mailto:watson.ali@icloud.com
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Word of the Week  

As announced at our first assembly, this term we are having a vocab competition called Word of the Week. Research 

shows that students who take risks and try using new vocabulary do better in writing.  Each week I will present a word of 

the week to the school.  The word will be explained using images, example sentences and sometimes an action! Students 

need to try and use the word in a piece of writing that week. Classroom teachers will let me know of anyone who has 

used the word particularly well.  The winner will be announced at the following assembly and will be awarded a 

certificate, as well as earn 50 points for their house! It would be great if parents could also try and use this word in 

conversation at home to help students retain the meaning.  

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǿƻǊŘ ƛǎ COPIOUS .  

Copious means lots of, loads of.  

Here are some examples that were used at assembly.  

ά²Ƙȅ ƛǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ copious ŀƳƻǳƴǘǎ ƻŦ ƭƛǘǘŜǊ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ȅŀǊŘΚέ ŀǎƪŜŘ aǊ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊΦ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The page was full of copious minions!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pip Turner 

Assistant Principal  

 



Instrumental Music Lessons 2018 
 
 

Piano Lessons 
 
We have two brilliant piano teachers, Clare Higgins and Ella Blackburn, 
offering lessons after school. Both are accomplished musicians and  
highly qualified music teachers. Unfortunately we currently have a  
waiting list for lessons. To be added to the waiting list, or to receive 
information about other piano teachers in the area, please return the  
attached form to the office. 

 

Guitar Lessons  
 
Students in Year 2 to 6 can enroll in after-school gǳƛǘŀǊ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ΨWǳƴƛƻǊ wƻŎƪŜǊǎΩ. Lessons focus 
mainly on contemporary music but students will also learn some note reading and theory. Junior 
Rockers offer individual and paired lessons. To enrol your child please visit 
www.juniorrockers.com or call 1300  
GO ROCK (1300 46 7625).  
 
 

Violin or Viola Lessons 
 
We have two brilliant violin and viola teachers, Hannah Church and 
Clare Lynch, offering lessons to students in Years 1 to 6 during the 
school day. Students also have the option to join one of our String 
Ensembles when they reach the appropriate level. To enrol your child 
please return the attached form to the office.  
 
 
The fees for all 30 minute instrumental lessons are as follows: 
$40 ς individual lesson ($36.40 for Junior Rockers) 
$27 ς paired lesson ($26.70 for Junior Rockers) 

 
*These fees are in line with the minimum recommended fees set by the Victorian Music Teachers Association.  
 
 
-------------------------------------------" --------------------------------------------------------------" -------------------------------------- 

Instrumental Music Lessons 
 

Name of child: ________________________________________Class: ____________ 
 
I would like to enrol my child in _____________ lessons. Please contact me to arrange this on the number/email 
address below. 

 
Parent/ Guardian: _____________________________________ 
 
Telephone no: ________________________________________ 
 
Email: _______________________________________________ 

 

http://www.juniorrockers.com/


  



 
 
 

Hartwell Primary School does not endorse 
any of the products or services advertised 

in our newsletter. 


